RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2022-017

HOUSING AND DEVELOPMENT ADMINISTRATION - 1 1076

DAYE: March 29, 1971

OUPARYMETITAL MEMORANDUM

TO: Boro. Supt. John J. Walsh, Brooklyn

FROM: Thomas V. Burke, Director of Operations

SUBJECT: Requirement of Building Notice Application when Incinerator is Discontinued.

This memorandum is in reply to your memorandum of March 27, 1971, on the above subject.

When an incinerator is discontinued, this department will not require that a building notice application be filed, unless a compactor is to be installed. As noted in your memorandum, Local Law No. 14 of 1968, permits discontinuation of an incinerator, without installation of a compactor, in multiple dwellings containing 40 or less, apartments. The Department of Air Pollution Control will require the hopper doors of a discontinued incinerator to be welded or bolted shut, as specified in that department's rules, entitled "Official Guide to On-Site Refuse Disposal," dated April 20, 1968.

Applications for discontinuation of incinerators shall be accepted by the Related . ency Section of this department and shall be forwarded with a fee to the Department of Air Pollution Control. Where no compactor is to be installed, no building notice application shall be required.

TVB/df

CC: H. E. Nelson,
In Charge

One-Stop Service

opento: Depox Copen Sign

pervisor RAD- Maxmell Tedo King, Ruh, Mortino

Thomas

Director of Operations

- E i 1971

Office of

ESST. OF L.

-505-